
[image: ]
					Newsletter 13
									                 Wednesday 27th June 2018
Dear Parents and Carers

Thanks to the PTFA
I would like to thank all members of the PTFA for their hard work planning and running the Summer Bingo Evening. We raised a fantastic total of £477.05. Many thanks to all of the parents and children who generously contributed items for the Class Bingo Prize Hampers. Hazel Class won the competition for the best hamper. Also many thanks to PTFA members for selling the refreshments on Sports Day – over £100 was raised.

Lost uniform
I sympathise about how frustrating it is to lose new items of uniform (I have a young daughter myself who has lost several items) but it is not the school’s policy to replace any newly-bought item with a new one from stock. If this was done for one parent then it would have to be done for all parents. Our prices are kept as low as possible and many other schools do not hold any stock whatsoever and, in those cases, all items are bought online. Sadly uniform does get mislaid – a fact borne out by the huge pile of ‘Lost property’ outside the school office. I know that Mrs Williams does offer to write a child’s last name in permanent marker on any item of uniform when she sells it and her idea of putting the surname on the inside ribbing of sweatshirts, cardigans or t-shirts is an excellent one as it stops any label being cut out thereby removing proof of ownership. In addition to this school staff always spend time helping children look for missing items of uniform.

This week’s Newsletter focuses on Reading with your child
It was great to see so many parents coming into school last Monday for the ‘Read with your child session.’ I have been hugely impressed by the number of certificates given out for children who have read over 100 times at home. Many children have now received certificates for 125, 150, 175 and 200 reads at home. This shows a great commitment to home reading and has led to children making great jumps in their reading age scores and their reading comprehension age.
Listening to your child read five times a week (and also reading stories to your child) can make an inordinate difference to their literacy skills and their future life chances. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]So far Mrs Inder has sold over 3,800 books from the Woodlands School Book Shop since it opened in February 2016. This is an amazing total and means that on average each family has bought 14 books! 

The Jesse Jones Cup – Friday 6th July – Starting at 9.30am 
There will again be a Jesse Jones Cup for Willow, Beech and Maple (in the morning) and a second tournament for Ash, Cedar and Hazel that will run in the afternoon. The pupils who want to take part will be divided into teams containing a mixture of boys, girls and children from different year groups. This should be a fun day and the winning teams will be presented with the Jesse Jones Cup. If your child is taking part then you are welcome to come and watch the matches. The finals of both tournaments will take place at the end of the afternoon (approx. 2.45-3.10pm).

Mr Matthew Kitley

M Kitley
Headteacher                                                                                            



Dates for Summer Term 2018     (new additions / changes in bold)

Friday 29th June 		Beech Class (Y5) Health and Well-being Day at Sarum Academy
Wednesday 4th July	Salisbury Secondary Schools Transition Day – all of Y6 to their new Secondary Schools.  Move up morning in school – YR to Y5 pupils to their new classes 
3.30pm Meet your new teacher meetings (a separate letter has gone out for this) – this is for Y1, Y2, Y3, Y4 & Y5 (apologies for the error on the previous date list)
Thursday 5th July		Acorn Class (YR) school trip to Marwell Zoo
Friday 6th July			Jesse Jones Cup
Monday 9th July	Showcase Performances (parents invited - approx 12.00 noon tbc) for Maple Class (Y6) and Willow Class (Y4) at the Salisbury Playhouse. 
Tuesday 11th July	Thursday 12th July 		Cedar class (Y2) school trip to Moors Valley 
	Friday 13th July			6.15-8.00 pm Year 6 PROM at Woodlands Primary School
Wednesday 25th July	Wednesday 25th July 		9.30am 	Y6 Leavers’ Assembly – enter via Hall doors
				12.30pm 	Y6 Leave
				3.20pm 	End of Term 6 and Academic Year

Monday 3rd September 	TD Day – no pupils in school
Tuesday 4th September 	Y1 – Y6 start 08.50 am (not New YR or Oak Tree)
Wednesday 5th September	New YR and Oak Tree pupils start 08.50 am		

Fri 7th – Sun 9th September      Willow Class (Y4) go on Kingswood residential (£105.00) 
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